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Human Rights Council 
50st session. Item 5. 
Celebration: 50 sessions of the HRC. 
Geneva, 15th of June 2022 
This statement was not delivered due to the 
closure of the meeting. 
 

Dear People of the Earth, 
     Mister President, 
     Excellency’s, 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 
Greetings of creation, for a better future for all, 
 Words of reason, peace and emotion. 
 
In the name of people in need of recognition for their situation, 
twelve years ago, I spoke in this room for the first time. In the 
last 7 years, for the Center for Global Nonkilling, I served at all 
sessions of the Council and made submissions for all sessions of 
the Universal Periodic Review. 
 
Besides being myself a human being …, serving Life, Peace and 
Human Rights is the best thing I ever did, the best job 
(volunteering position) I ever got.  
Thank you, I wish you all the same! 
 
Dear Nation States, Dear Members of the Council, Dear 
Representatives, I do not dwell in your divisions and 
disagreements: regarding Human Rights, it is “people first”. 
 
The good news is that in this beautiful “dialogue of civilizations” 
room, you, Nations States, you are a political infrastructure so 
deeply enshrined in the fabric of our lives, in our geopacifc 
world, that you are here to stay. 
 
The bad news is that some of you, States, still go to war (or give 
themselves means to go to war), or commit massive violations of 
human rights. All our Nations need to progress, overall in 
democracy so our voices, “we the people”, are well heard and so 
forth all our rights are lived and expressed peacefully, promoted 
and fulfilled, or when needed redressed. 
 
In the name of Life and Living, I wish to the United Nations and 
to the Human Rights Council as many more years of efficient 
work as needed; as needed to create a world where everyone can 
thrive happily: because it is happy people that will breed and 
create a happy and sustained world, for us as for humanity, now 
and in the future. 
 
Thank you Mister President !   
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